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OUR SELF-EVALUATION REPORT AND IMPROVEMENT PLAN
2019-2020 

In the last year, we have looked at teaching and learning in our school to find out what we are doing well. This is what we discovered:
-We are continuing to provide excellent supports for students in each year group who present with difficulties, (emotional, behavioural, etc.), through weekly Care Team meetings where appropriate interventions and supports are put in place. We have also embedded Team/Co-Teaching in our school timetable to offer more individualised support to students in most classes.
-All our subject departments have continued to plan around differentiation and sharing learning intentions and success criteria. This year teachers have also focused on providing students with more formative feedback, i.e. instead of just marks and grades, students are now given positive feedback on what they have done well and how they can improve. This feedback is given both orally and in written form. 
- Very good progress has been made in enhancing students’ learning experiences in TY. The TY programme has been reviewed in consultation with student, parents and staff and this has resulted in a better balance in the range of learning experiences provided. 
-We continue to promote literacy and numeracy in our school through a shared whole-school approach and extensive JCSP Library initiatives.
-We continue to develop our Student Council with the support of Management and a dedicated team of teachers thus ensuring students are given opportunities to raise issues that concern them. School management has provided appropriate training for council members to support them in further developing their role in the school. 
- Our Green Schools’ committee members and TY mentors continue to develop and act as leaders within the school. This was highlighted in February when, in conjunction with Ballymun Tidy Towns and Dublin City Council, they helped organise the hugely successful Better Ballymun Day of Action which saw the whole community come together to clean up, paint and replant the local area.
This is what we did to find out what we were doing well, and what we could do better:
-Discussion forums……Student Council, Parents’ Advisory Group and Green School’s Committee.
-DEIS Team meetings
-Surveys of parents/guardians/students
-Parent-Teacher meetings
-Staff meetings
-TY Team meetings
-Care Team meetings
-Teaching & Learning Team meetings
- Senior Management & AP1 post holder meetings
- Senior Management and AP2 post holder meetings


This is what we are now going to work on:
-continuing to promote the importance of good attendance and punctuality through various initiatives.
- embedding student-centred methodologies across the school which will have a positive impact on the attainment and progress of all students.
[bookmark: _GoBack]-continuing our whole-school approach to sharing learning intentions and success criteria with our classes and to continue to provide our students with positive formative feedback.
-promoting the importance of literacy and numeracy in everyday life.
-following on from the Covid-19 school closure we aim to improve and increase our use of digital teaching and learning and remote learning by up-skilling our students in the use of Google Classroom, Zoom, etc.

This is what you can do to help:
-Ensure your son/daughter attends school daily and on time.
-Check journal each evening and ensure all homework is completed.
-Analyse term reports with your son/daughter and focus on areas for improvement in each subject.
-Attend Parent-Teacher meetings and information meetings during the year.
Here is some information about how we are carrying out our work and about what the Department of Education and Skills requires us to do.
School time and holidays
The Department requires all post-primary schools to have 167 school days each year, and a 28-hour school week. 

This year we had   118     school days, from 26th August 2019 to12th March 2020.
(Covid-19 school closures.)
 Our school week is 28 hours.
The Department sets out a standardised school year and school holidays.
This year we took all our school holidays within the permitted time.	YES 
The Department sets out arrangements for parent/teacher meetings and staff meetings. This year we had 3 three- hour parent/teacher meetings and 3 staff meetings, all in line with the Department’s regulations.

Looking after the children in our school
The Department requires schools to follow the Child Protection Procedures it has set down. Our board of management has agreed in writing to do this.			YES 
All teachers know about the Procedures and we have told 
all parents about them and how we follow them.				YES 
Our Designated Liaison Person (DLP) is Frances Neary
and our Deputy DLP is Fiona Gallagher

Enrolment and attendance
The Department requires schools to have and publish an admissions policy, to record and report attendance accurately, and to encourage high attendance and participation.
We have an admissions policy and it is published.				YES 
Our admissions policy is currently under review. 			
We keep accurate attendance records and report them as required.	YES 
We encourage high attendance in the following ways: Promoting good attendance in the school, texting system to parents, Attendance awards, HSCL home visits.

This is how you can help:  
 Encourage your child to attend school daily and to be punctual. Talk to them about the importance of good attendance.

Positive behaviour for a happy school
The Department requires schools to have a code of behaviour, and asks us to consult parents and students about it. We do this.				YES 
Our code of behaviour describes and supports positive behaviour.		YES 
We have a very clear and high profile anti-bullying policy in our school.	YES 
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